ULM College of Pharmacy
Opening of Bienville Building Policy
2011-2012 Pharmacy Council

The 2011-2012 Pharmacy Council proposes the following policy which would allow pharmacy
students’ access to Bienville Building on weekends and other designated times:

1.

oo

Pharmacy students currently enrolled in the professional program would have the
privilege of accessing the building during designated times set forth by the pharmacy
council and the Dean. This will apply to current professional pharmacy students only,
absolutely no exceptions.

a. Pharmacy Council proposes access be granted to Bienville Building on Saturdays
from noon to six pm for studying purposes. We also propose to have access the
week prior to and the week of finals from five to ten pm for studying purposes.

In order to facilitate access to the building, Pharmacy Council will provide a volunteer
representative to supervise access. The Pharmacy Council representative will be the only
student allowing entrance into the building. The Pharmacy Council representative will
also be responsible for checking the building before leaving.

Students entering the building must show their ULM ID to the Pharmacy Council
representative. The OSPA will provide an inclusive list of all currently enrolled students
to serve as the log book for student signatures upon entering the building.

All students must enter through the main, front entrance. All access through the side
doors is prohibited.

Students have access to the first floor only.

A single student shall not leave the building unaccompanied.

In the event that the pharmacy council representative securing the building is alone,
he/she will contact the ULM Police for an escort.

Anyone in violation of any part of this policy is subject to be sent in front of the Honor
Board.

From September 20, 2011 forward this policy may be amended as deemed necessary.



